
One Eighty Ministries sent a team of volunteers to 
Henryville, Indiana, to assist in disaster recovery.  A 

tornado touched down in the rural Indiana town in March 
2012.  Thanks to Clifford and Samuel Fair, Jack Ashby, and 
Barb Hedrick for volunteering their time (and shoes) for a 

worthy cause. 

On May 5th, 2012, One Eighty Ministries hosted the first 
annual Gibson County Baby Shower.  Expectant mothers 

and their families were invited via classified ad in the 
Princeton Clarion, on Facebook, and flyers taken home by 
students from the elementary school in Oakland City.  

Food, clothes, and other items were donated.  In total, 23 
families visited Lighthouse Christian Fellowship.  The event 

began with 17 tables full of clothing and baby food.  When 
the event ended, only 7 tables were left.  The clothes and 
other items that were left were condensed onto those 7 

tables.  Thank you to the Fair family, Darren and Lisa Hill, 
Jack Ashby and Barb Hedrick for helping out! 
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Special points of interest: 

1st Annual Gibson County 
Baby Shower, May 2012 

Henryville Disaster Relief, 
May 2012 

Community Work Day on 
May 27, 2012 

July 28, 2012 Backpack 
Giveaway 
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